
                     ñOur mission is to serve and share, making disciples of Christò   
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          September/ October 2018  

 

STEPHEN MINISTRY :  "I get by with a little help from my  

friends"... remember the Beatles song? We all need a concerned  
caring friend at difficult times in our lives. A Stephen Minister can listen and care for you 

or for someone you know who is going through a tough time. If you would like to learn 
more about what Stephen Ministry has to offer contact Connie Hoeke or Lynda Lagan for 

more information.  After having the month of August off the Stephen Ministry team will 
resume their monthly  meeting on September 18 th  at 10 AM.  

 
SAVE THE DATE FOR  ACTIVE SHOOTER AND STOP THE BLEED TRAINING :  On 

October 7 th  after the second service a light lunch will be served and following that Active 
Shooter Training with Mr. Tom Wager and Stop the Bleed Training with Mr. John Ramey 

will begin at 1 PM.    Many of us watch news reports of tragic shooting incidents and 
wonder how we would react in such a situation. The training being offered here at 

Summit Church on October 7 th  will teach us how best to handle ourselves should such a 
situation arise and how to care for someone in case of injury. Safety for our community 

is always of great importance everyone is welcome to attend this training. Please come 

and let your family and friends know this training is open to the community.  
 

SAVE THE DATE FOR LAITY SUNDAY :  On October the 21 st  we will celebrate Laity 
Sunday here at Summit Church. The lay people of Summit church are active in so many 

ministries and missions for the Lord's Kingdom that we want to celebrate their good 
work. Many fun activities are being planned to showcase these ministries and missions. 

Make plans to join us on that special Sunday in the life of our church.  



 Pastorôs Ponderings  
 

I am the vine, you are the branches. Those who abide in me and I in them bear much 
fruit, because apart from me you can do nothing. ï John 15:5  
 

In the summer of 2003, for our vacation, Connie and I participated in a bicycle 
tour around Lake Champlain, Vermont.  It was a 5 -day tour, stopping at various points 

of interest along the way. One day, the final destination was a vineyard. There we 
learned how much care it takes to make sure all the vineôs branches receive proper 
nourishment. We also learned that a geographic location identifies quality fruit.  

A great product is often known by or associated with the location from which it 
has become well know.   Some examples of this include Smithôs hot dogs and Erie, or 

cheese steaks and Philadelphia.  Wine connoisseurs will associate wines with places 
where the best grapes are grown such as Napa Valley, or Bordeaux, France.  

When Jesus talks about a vineyard, vines, and fruit, he knows how much care 

must be taken to grow a good crop and that the only way the branches can stay healthy 
and stay connected is to draw their nourishment from the vine.  

So it is with us, Jesusô followers. If we are to stay healthy in our discipleship, then 
we must draw our nourishment from him and rely on him, not our achievements. To be 
productive and fruitful we must abide in Jesus. Abide means to rest in or dwell in him. 

In other words, to stay connected.  
We need to do all we can to tend to and draw our nourishment from him. Our 

fruitfulness in our life of discipleship depends on it,  meaning we must take care of the 
practices or spiritual disciplines that keep us connected to the vine.  Tending to our 
spiritual growth and that of others, reaching out to the community and the world, 

worshipping faithfully as well as sharing what we have for the growth and development 
of the Kingdom of God.  

This fall there are many ways of staying connected. See the related articles in 
this edition of The Beacon.  There will be discipleship growth opportunities for all ages 

and ways in which we can come into a deeper connection with God. These practices will 
include opportunities to grow in your discipleship, loving God, as well as reach out into 
the community near and far, loving our neighbor and sharing Godôs love. You will be 

able to nourish your soul, to share the love of God with others, and do your part to 
make the Kingdom grow.  

When we do so, we too are witnesses of life in Jesus Christ. We will be known as 
followers of Jesus Christ. Perhaps we will also be identified by where we come from, 
Summit United Methodist Church, the place where disciples grow, reach out to others, 

and commit fully to a life in Christ. We will be known as coming from the place where 
people serve and share making disciples of Jesus Christ.  

             

          Blessings  

                                    Tom 
 

September 30 th  and October 7 thðJuice with the Pastor ï Children in kindergarten and 

older are invited to meet with Pastor Tom to learn about Communion.  We will learn 

what it means, what it is, and why it is important to us as Christians.  We will also learn 



Praise the Lord! I will give thanks to the Lord with my whole heart, in the company of the 

upright, in the congregation.  ï Psalm 111:1  
 

Sunday mornings  
at 8:15 with Communion every week  

at 10:45 with Communion the first Sunday of the month  
 
INVITE SOMEONE TO JOIN US FOR WORSHIP  

 
Worship and sermon theme...  Coming Up Next  

 

Work and Faith ï We will explore the significance of work in our lives as Christians.  How 

do we define the relationship between our daily work and faith? Is work solely a means to an 

end or is it a mission field? Whether our work feels like a daily grind or we are in a dream job, 
we are challenged to make faith an integral part of it.  
 

  September 30 thðWork: Drudgery or Delight  
  October 7 thðDoes What I Do Define Who I Am?  

  October 14 thðDrive to Achieve  
  October 21 st ðBalance:  Work and Home  

  October 28 thðTGIS:  Thank God Itôs the Sabbath 

 

 

Messy Church   
 

 September 13 th our theme will be the Harvest , and we will be eating some of the  

  foods grown in our very own Messy Garden.  
 
 October 11 th  the theme will be Who is God? We will look at Psalm 19, which states    

 1 The heavens tell about the glory of God.  The skies show that his hands created them.  

          2 Day after day they speak about it.  Night after night they make it known.  3 But they  

 donôt speak or use words.  No sound is heard from them.  4 Yet their voice goes out into 

 the whole earth.  Their words go out from one end of the world to the other.   

 

Youth News  

School is back in session and we are adjusting to new schedules.  Please contact 

Jen Wilson at jenhoover777@hotmail.com for more youth information.  



 

Small groups or Connection Groups offer each one of us a more intentional way to grow in our 
discipleship. These groups help us to learn, be in conversation, encourage, and hold each 

accountable for the discipleship journey. By connecting with one another we are helping each 
other connect with God.  
 

Connection groups are an integral part of our disciple making plan. Letôs all take advantage of 

the opportunities to grow in discipleship. The more we grow in our discipleship the closer it 
brings us to God and the more we can help others do the same.  

 

Connection Group options are as follows:  
 

Conversations about God  

Making Sense of the Bible  

A Disciples Path  

 

Which Way Lord ð explore your lifeôs purposes through the journeys of the apostle Paul.  
Together weôll dive into the scripture to unpack our lives alongside Paulôs life.  This small 

group study begins Wednesday, October 3 rd meeting from 7 -8:30 PM every Wednesday 
through November 7 th .  Everyone is welcome to join us.  Invite a friend.  Led by Pastor Tom.  

 
Sunday morning connection groups  

 
Coffee With the Pastor ï Beginning October 14 th  we will be in conversation about world 

religions.  Using Adam Hamiltonôs Christianity and World Religions , we will discover what we 
as Christians can learn from other religions.  
 

Asbury Class ï will be starting Renovate by Jacob Armstrong.  
 

Seeker Class ð Really, Really Bad Girls of the Bible by Liz Curtis Higgs.  The next step in the 
bad girls studies.  
 

Emmaus Class ðwill begin meeting later this fall.  
 

Wesley Class ðfollows the Uniform Series and is currently studying Faith in Action  
 
Youth Discipleship ï Youth in 7 th  ï 12 th  grades gather for The Breakfast Club on Sunday 

mornings at 9:30 AM. This is a time to be in conversation about important topics that matter 
to teenagers while enjoying delicious breakfast treats.  

 
Children Sunday Mornings ï Sunday morning childrenôs opportunities 
are underway with a one room Sunday school. We are using the  

program from Deep Blue. You can check it out on the web at  
http://www.deepbluekids.com  

 

These studies are slated to begin this fallé 
please check out the information about them 

available in the café welcome center and sign up  

 if you would be interested in joining them.  



 
Ramps of Hope  is an on going service opportunity to help build ramps for individuals who are unable to safely 

enter and exit their homes, and cannot afford to build or have ramps built.  This ministry is an alliance of 

United Methodist Churches in Erie. If you feel called to be involved in this ministry please contact Gregg 

Kondrat, Phyllis Minnick, or call the church office.  

 

Food Pantry ï The food pantry has moved to the Summit Township building. You can help by unloading 

supplies, distribution, and assisting clients in carrying their groceries to their vehicles. Please contact Raeann 

Craft if you can help.  

 

Our intentional disciple -making plan consists of Small Groups, Outreach, and Worship (S.O.W). Each quarter 

your discipleship ministry team, Outreach, and Worship committees strive to provide opportunities in each of 

these areas. Our goal is to make options available for you, no matter where you are on your journey of faith. 

Whether you are just exploring or are ready to go deeper we hope you will find an opportunity to be fed and 

nourished spiritually.  

 

Discipleship Quarterly Options ï 3 rd  Quarter 2018 ï  

 
   Small Groups  Outreach  Worship  

Exploring or getting 

feet wet  
  
  

Sunday morning 

connection groups 
include:  Asbury, 

Coffee with the 
Pastor, Emmaus, 
Seeker, Wesley  

 
Conversations about 

God 
Making Sense of the 
Bible  

Help at the Food 

pantry  
  

Help with the 

backpack lunch 
program  

 

8:15  
  
10:45  
  
Messy Church   

Diving in & learning 

more  
Weekly connection 

groups include:  
 

Which Way Lord  
Vital Conversations  
 

Prayer Group  

Ramps of Hope  
  
Join the Outreach 
Committee 

8:15 AM  
10:45 AM  
Join the choir  
  

Get involved with 
Messy Church  

Going Deeper  Lead a connection  

group or bible study  
 

Join a covenant 
group  

Sign up and prepare 

for the 2019 mission 
trip to Harmons, 

Jamaica  

Sign up to be a 

worship leader  

VBS UPDATE  Thanks everybody who helped out with VBS 

this year.. we averaged 25 children a night and raised over 
$150 for the Won By One Mission team along with filling 2 

suitcases with clothes, shoes and hats that the children and 
their families brought in. I am so proud that SUMC has 
chosen this to be one of their neighborhood missions and 



 
 

 
 

Vital Conversations on Race, Culture, and Justice:  This is a study put out by the 

General Commission on Race and Religion of the United Methodist Church as a way to begin 
dialogue, face our misconceptions and fears, and move deliberately to spiritual, community, 

and social transformation. The vision of this study is to invite and lead the church into new 
conversations about our relevance and our calling from God to serve a world that is far 

different than it used to be. This resource increases intercultural competency, institutional 
equity, and vital conversations. This is a monthly study held on the second Wednesday each 
month...September 12 th  at 1:30 PM.  Please join us as we explore how we can be better 

equipped to talk about and enact justice in racial relations. Led by Pastor Connie.  
 

The Way Forward Conversations.  The commission on the way forward has examined the 
Book of Discipline on Human sexuality, proposed possible revisions and explored options to 
strengthen unity of the church.  Watch for opportunities to discuss their recommendation to the 

Council of Bishops.  Weôll schedule these conversations for October or November. 
 

  

Prayer Ministry  
 

Prayer gathering  ï Thursday mornings at 10:30 in the sanctuary. Join our prayer 

group as we gather to pray for our prayer list, our church, community, nation, and the world.  
Healing -  On the first Thursday of each month, there will be an opportunity for 

individual prayers of healing as well as anointing. Whether it is for physical, emotional, 
spiritual, relational, or any other healing, everyone is invited to be prayed for individually.  

Prayer Chain  ï Updates are being made to the prayer chain. Please contact Lynn Jarrell 

at 431 -5292, if you would like to be a part of the prayer chain or your hours of availability have 
changed.  

Prayer Shawl  ï A prayer shawl ministry is starting again. We need people who knit, 
crochet, or sew who would like to participate in this important ministry, either as a group or on 
your own. Please contact Elaine Wright at 440 -3524 if you are able to participate and need 

instruction, patterns or any other information.  

 
 New Prayer Shawl pamphlets are available in  
 the café welcome and information area.  
 

 
 

    Stress Free Singing Workshop -  Saturday September 8 th  11:00 AM 
ï 12:00   noon in the sanctuary.   Led by Rhonda Berlin, this workshop focuses on 
   developing a mindset that allows you to sing joyfully, without physical 

stress and   strain.  All are welcome to come and make a joyful noise in this fun class! 
There is   no cost to attend -  just bring yourself and a bottle of water!   

 
  Fall Choir  begins on Sunday September 9 th ! Singers are invited to meet  
  downstairs at 10:30 and share a song in the 10:45 service.  Please feel free to call 

  or text Rhonda Berlin at (814) 218 -7429 with any questions.  



This month we highlight the leadership positions of Discipleship. The intent of these articles is 
to highlight leadership positions and committees in the congregation.  
 

Our mission is ñTo serve and to share, making disciples of Jesus Christ.ò   

 

Discipleship  
 
Discipleship is about being a committed follower of Jesus Christ, allowing oneself to be 

transformed to be more Christ like, and serving in his name.  Our discipleship ministry looks 
after our intentional disciple making activities, ensuring that opportunities are available for 
people on all phases of the journey, whether just exploring or ready to go deeper in our 

relationship with Christ.  While Outreach and Worship are integral parts of our Disciple -Making 
Plan (Small Groups, Outreach, and Worship), the main focus of this group is to look after our 

small group options.  
 
The Discipleship Ministry Team is made up of:  

 
 Jen Cornwell ï Childrenôs Discipleship 

 Jen Wilson ï Youth Discipleship  
 Lana Celeski ï Adult Discipleship  
 Lynda Lagan ï Lay Leader  

 Colleen Osborn ï Worship  
 Pastor Connie  

 Pastor Tom  
 
Detailed job descriptions are available from the church office.  

 

FUNDRAISERSé.help support our groups 
 
Creative  Crafters Day , Saturday October 20 th   9AM-8PM,  

Summit United Methodist Church, 1510 Townhall Road,  
Cost $35 includes lunch & dinner. RSVP & payment due by October 13 th  

to Mandy Barney at 460 -6955 or  mbarney9@verizon.net .  Perfect day  
to scrapbook, quilt, sew, make cards, crochet, knit, read or work on any  
kind of project. Make it your Time! Proceeds benefit the Summit United  

Methodist Church Won by One to Jamaica mission trip.   
 

 
 
Fall Vendor, Craft Fair, & Quilt Show Saturday, October 27  from 10 AM -  3 PM.   Lunch 

available for purchase.   Come and do some early Christmas shopping.   If you would like to sell 
your crafts or vendor items, table space is available for $35.   Please contact Mandy Barney at 

460 -6955 or email: mbarney9@verizon.net for more information.   Benefits Won by One to 
Jamaica, Youth mission groups , and Operation Christmas Child.  

 

mailto:mbarney9@verizon.net
mailto:mbarney9@verizon.net


Contributions  $133,060  
Expenses     140,448  

Balance     -7,388  
 
 As indicated above our expenditures continue to exceed our contributions through the first 

seven months of this year.  In part, this is due to higher maintenance costs. Thanks to the 
congregationôs generous participation in our second offerings in May, we were able to reduce that 

deficit.  We have been diligent in trying to reduce our expenses. A new internet and phone 
service has been installed, cutting our monthly phone bills in half. Your administrative staff and 
finance committee are doing all that they can to reduce costs.  We continue to look for ways to 

cut expenses, without having to cut our ministries.   The 2019 budget is being looked at for 
additional changes. Budget requests must presented in writing by October 1 st  to the church office 

or to Kevin Osborn, Finance Chairman.  The finance committee budget meeting is October 9 th  at 
6PM. 
  Your continued faithfulness with contributions toward our budgeted expenditures will make 

a difference and help to reduce our deficit.  

 
Crop Walk  
 

Please join us for our 43rd year of walking on Sunday, September 23 -  2:00 -  Presque Isle -  
Beach One.    By supporting this Walk, you will insure that we continue to grow in outreach and 

service to the hungry in our community and  in the world.   Last year we received $55,000 in 
donations.   25% was given to 24 of Erie's local food programs, including the Summit Food 
Pantry.   Jennifer Wilson has agreed to be Summit UMC's contact person this year.   Please see Jenn 

for sponsor forms if you would like to walk or if you would like to give a donation.   This year, 
BOSCOV'S  is supporting the CROP Walk effort by offering a  Friends Helping Friends Day on 

Tuesday, October 16, 2018 .  If you would like to participate, please see Jenn Wilson to purchase 

Summit Vision 2020 Capital Campaign         What is the status of the parking lot?  
 

     We began the capital campaign in November 2017 with 3 project phases in mind.   The first 

project  is the parking lot.   The work that has happened toward the parking lot completion is 
excavation of the land surrounding the parking lot.   This work sloped  the land away from the parking 
lot. Drainage pipes have  been installed underground to provide additional  water drainage away from 

the parking lot.  We expect to have the parking lot project done by the end of September and we will 
all celebrate getting  a new parking lot!  
 

     We currently have $91,458 in the capital campaign account.   Please consider getting involved by 
making a 3 year pledge or a outright donation earmarked for the capital campaign.  Pray for  our 
capital improvements and prayerfully consider a pledge.   We would love to add your pledge to our 

goal of $300,000.   Just drop a note in the offering plate letting us know what your pledge will be and 
we can add you to our pledge total.   Pledging   any amount to be given monthly  

for the next 36 months will help us know we can proceed with confidence on  
the other projects in the capital campaign proposal.  

 
Let's all work to keep God's house in good shape for generations to come!  



Messy 

Church  
5:30 -7:30  

Food Pantry 
2:30-4 PM 

 1 
 

  

 
 

 

 
 

Pack 71 recruitment night Sept 10 th         at 6:30PM  
Regular meetings on Mondays at 6:30PM starting Sept 17 th  

Contact Sue Hassett at sue.hassett@apitech.com  for more info  

2 
Communion 

Sunday  
 

3 
 
 

4 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

5 
 
SPPRC Meeting 
7PM  

6 
 

 

 

 

7 
 

8 
Singing 
Workshop 
11AM  

9 
Choir 10:30  

 
 

10  

Cub scout 

sign up night 

6:30  

 

Food Pantry Bd 

Meeting 7PM  

11  

 

 
 

Trustees 4:30  
Finance 6 PM  
Worship 7PM  
 

12  
 

Vital 
Conversations 
1:30 PM  
 

13  14  15  
 

16  
 

17  
Cub scouts  

18  
Stephen 

Ministry 10AM  

19  
 

20  
Girl scouts  
 

21  

 

22  

23  
CROP WALK  

24  
Cub scouts  

25  

 

26  
Won By One 

and Youth 

Mission Mtg. 

6PM 

27  28  
See All  

The People    

Seminar at 

Glenwood 

UMC 9 -3:30  

29  
 

30  
Capital 

Campaign 12PM  

 

Food Pantry 
2:30-4 PM 

Covenant Group  

Covenant Group  

Covenant Group  

Covenant Group  

Womenôs Retreat 

Womenôs 
Retreat 

Save the Date  

Church Conference  
 

is Wednesday, 

November 14th  
at 7PM  

Watch for our kids as we come 

and go from our busy church!!  
School is back and we have 

many school buses and 
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 September 2  September 9  September 16  September 23  September 30  

Greeters  

10:45  
Darlene Smith 

Elaine Wright  

Tom & Sandy 

Stewart  
Dan & Sue Martin  

Mike & Sue 

McNelis  

Darrel & Annette 

Coseo  

Acolytes  

10:45  Nick Hodas  
Brooke Barney 

Caroline Strobel  

Nick Hodas  

Carson Walker  
Weston Hull  

Brooke Barney 

Caroline Strobel  

Worship Leaders       

8:15  
Connie Hoeke  

Lynne Jarrell  Colleen Osborn  Lynne Jarrell  Colleen Osborn  

10:45  Kim Steadman  Jen Cornwell  Brooke Barney  Mandy Barney  

Ushers  

 
 8:15  

Kevin Osborn  

Dave Lasher  

Kevin Osborn  

Dave Lasher  

Kevin Osborn  

Dave Lasher  

Kevin Osborn  

Dave Lasher  

Kevin Osborn  

Dave Lasher  

 
10:45  

Terry Fuller  

Dan Hodas  

Jack MacArthur  

Mike McNelis  

Terry Carlin  

Denny Lagan  

Frank Walker  

Ron Bonaminio  

Frank Walker  

Nick Heschke  

Nursery   

10:45  
Sue Hassett  

Olivia Cornwell  

Sue Hassett  

Makalynn Allsopp  
Sue Hassett  

Sue Hassett  

Geremiah Gross  

Sue Hassett  

Olivia Cornwell  

Junior Church   

10:45       

Stephen  Ministry  

   8:15  Lynn Jarrell  Janet Hull  Lynn Jarrell  Janet Hull  Connie Hoeke  

10:45  Tom Stewart  Lynda Lagan  Linda Harpst  Darlene Smith  Florence Briggs  




